
 
 

Ladson, South Carolina 
  
TSGT Walter C. Fulda, 65, USAF (Retired) of Ladson, husband of Ellen Margaret 
O'Connell Fulda, died Saturday, 24 February, at his residence.  Funeral Mass 
will be held on Tuesday, 26 February 26, 2002, at 10:00 AM in Immaculate 
Conception Catholic Church, Goose Creek.  Rite of Committal with Final 
Commendation will be in Beaufort National Cemetery, Beaufort, SC.  Flowers 
will be accepted or memorials may be made to the National Kidney Foundation 
of South Carolina, PO Box 212634, Columbia, SC 29221-2634, or Hospice of 
Charleston, 3896 Leeds Avenue, Charleston, SC 29405. 
 
Mr. Fulda was born on 24 November 1936, in Hazelton, PA, a son of Dorothy 
Wallace Kroef of Summerville and the late Walter John Fulda.  Mr. Fulda was a 
career Enlisted Man in the United States Air Force, serving as senior 
loadmaster with 3500 flying hours.  He was a graduate of the Community 
College of the Air Force and was chief of security at Porsche.  He was a 
member of VFW Post 3433 where he served as past post commander.  He also 
served as past state grand commander MOC.  He was a member of Immaculate 
Conception Catholic Church. 
 
Surviving are, wife, Ellen Margaret O'Connell Fulda of Ladson; mother and 
step-father, Dorothy and Henry Kroef of Summerville; daughter, Sharon 
Bernstein of North Charleston; son, Major Walter John Fulda, USAF, of 
Montgomery, AL; brothers, David Fulda and Bruce Fulda, both of New Jersey; 
sister, Marion Fitzsimmons of Del Ray Beach, FL; three grandchildren.  He was 
pre-deceased by a sister, Diane Miller.  Arrangements By James A. Dyal 
Funeral Home, 303 South Main St., Summerville, Sc. 


